
REPORT TO WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL 5th   November 2024 

By the Tonbridge and Malling Borough Councillors for     

Aylesford North and North Downs Ward    
Councillors Dave Davis, Alex McDermott and Roger Dalton   

 

VILLAGE HALL NOTICE PETERS VILLAGE 

1. Your Chairman raised a query with Dave on the rectitude of a notice in Tolhurst Close in 
Peters Village directing people to the Village Hall. See photo. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. This does create a problem in that there are now two village halls in Wouldham Parish..  
3. Having checked with our Street and Building Naming Officer we find that the two official 
addresses for the respective village halls with Royal Mail are: 

a. .Wouldham Village Hall is just: 15 High Street, Wouldham, ROCHESTER, ME1 3XD 
b. Peters Village Hall is: Village Hall, 8 Tolhurst Close, Wouldham, ROCHESTER, 
ME1 3AP 

4. Any changes would need to be negotiated with the Service Company that runs the Peters 
Village Hall. 
5. Any changes of address would need to be approved by TMBC and registered with Royal 
Mail at a cost of £102 per address. 

 

TMBC PARISH PARTNERSHIP PANEL – 21ST NOVEMBER 24 

6. The next Parish Partnership Panel will take place on 21st November as a Face to Face 
meeting in the Council Chambers.  

 



7. This is a great opportunity to work with other parish and town councils and deal with 
problems that concern you all. 

8. There is a very interesting agenda and  hopefully the new Chief Executive  will be in 
attendance  but that is to be confirmed . 

9. There will be a presentation on ASB. 

 


